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                                                        Date: June 11, 2021    
               

BOARD INFORMATION:  __X___  

 MEETING PREPARATION:  _____ 

 
 

FROM:  Stephen M. Wilkins, Ed.D., Chief of Staff 
                            Alicia Hart, Ph.D., Executive Director of Facilities and Operations 
               
THROUGH: Gregory C. Hutchings, Jr., Ed.D., Superintendent of Schools 
 

TO: The Honorable Meagan L. Alderton, Chair, and 
Members of the Alexandria City School Board 

 

TOPIC:   Final Quarterly Meeting on ACPS/APD Memorandum of Understanding on the School 
Resource Officer Program 

 

ACPS 2025 STRATEGIC PLAN GOAL:  
Goal 4: Strategic Resource Allocation 
 

SY 2020-2021 FOCUS AREA:  
Focus Area 3: Strategic Plan Implementation 
 

FY 2022 BUDGET PRIORITY:  N/A 
 

SUMMARY:   On June 7, 2021, representatives of ACPS and the Alexandria Police Department (APD) met 
for the final quarterly program review as required by the joint ACPS/APD Memorandum of Understanding 
(MOU). The attached briefing shows the revised data reporting format contemplated to address the need 
for data-driven performance assessments. This is the last School Resource Officer (SRO) Program review 
since the City Council voted to remove funding for the program effective July 1, 2021.  
 

BACKGROUND:  Virginia code 22.1-280.2:3 requires School Boards in each school division in 

which the local law-enforcement agency employs school resource officers (SROs) to enter 

into a memorandum of understanding (MOU). This MOU between the school division and 
local law enforcement agency sets forth the powers and duties of school resource officers. In 

September 2020, ACPS and APD began the process for renewal of the previous MOU last 

signed in 2018. A joint committee was formed which reviewed the previous MOU, ensured 
the new MOU complied with recent Virginia law changes, and implemented a vigorous public 

outreach campaign to solicit public and community feedback through surveys, public hearing, 
and community meetings. The new MOU went into effect in November 2020 and required 

that ACPS and APD conduct quarterly reviews to review data and assess the program. Due to 
the COVID-19 pandemic and school closures from March 13, 2020 until February 2021, SROs 

and students were not present in school buildings so there is no data to assess for that 
period of time. 
 

RECOMMENDATION:  The Superintendent recommends that the School Board review the attached 
information related to the ACPS/APD MOU on the SRO Program. 
 
IMPACT:  The removal of SROs at the high school and middle schools impacts police services to the 
school campus. The ACPS Office of Safety and Security Services will coordinate with the APD to develop 



 
BOARD BRIEF 

2 
 

actions to address this change. Regular meetings about school safety and security will continue between 
ACPS and APD.  
 
ATTACHMENTS:  210611_Final SRO MOU Quarterly Review, June 7, 2021.  
 
REFERENCE:  201029_ACPS/APD 2020-2022 MOU 
 
CONTACT:   Stephen M. Wilkins, Stephen.Wilkins@acps.k12.va.us  

https://alexandriapublic.ic-board.com/attachments/5c906c6b-f72c-4e61-a491-0ce5769e6dfc.pdf
mailto:Stephen.Wilkins@acps.k12.va.us

